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U.S. Depariment Under Secretary for Policy 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
of Transporiation Washington, DC 20590
Office of the Secretary
of Transportation

May 25, 2020

Mr. Thomas J. Aspell, Jr.
City Manager

City of Concord

41 Green Street
Concord, NH 03301

Dear Mr. Aspell:

Thank you for your letter supporting funding for the Bow-Concord NH Interstate 93
Improvements Project under the Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) Discretionary
Grant Program established by the 2015 Fixing America’s Surface Transportation Act.

The U.S. Department of Transportation believes that, with the right incentives, project sponsors
across the country can make dramatic, long-term improvements in the way our country delivers
and maintains our transportation infrastructure. As a result, the Department posted the Notice of
Funding Opportunity on January 13, 2020, announcing the INFRA funding opportunity for
Fiscal Year 2020, project selection criteria, and application requirements. The deadline for
submitting final applications was 11:59 p.m. EST on February 25, 2020. All properly submitted
applications will receive full and careful consideration.

Your knowledge of the transportation needs in your area is valuable and your interest in the
INFRA program is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Finch Fulton
Deputy Assistant Secretary



